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GLENDALE COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT 
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(818) 240-1000 
 
 

SPECIAL BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING NO. 11 
 
 

The special board meeting of the Glendale Community College District Board of Trustees was called 
to order by Ms. Davis at 5:31 p.m. on Thursday, February 25, 2021 via teleconference, due to the 
Governor’s stay-home order and commitment to practice social distancing. 
 

Trustees Present:  
Mr. Sevan Benlian 
Ms. Yvette V. Davis 
Dr. Armine Hacopian  
Ms. Desireé Portillo Rabinov 
Ms. Ann H. Ransford 
Ms. Vanessa Angeles, ST  

Administrators Present: 
Dr. David Viar 
Dr. Anthony Culpepper 
Mr. Joel Peterson 

 
COMMENTS FROM THE AUDIENCE – BOARD AGENDA ITEMS ONLY 
 

No comments presented. 
 
NEW BUSINESS REPORT - ACTION 
 

1. Acceptance of Bids – New Science Building 

It was moved (Ransford) and seconded (Portillo Rabinov) to accept bids for the 
Science Building Project to the lowest responsive, responsible bidder in the 
amount not to exceed $24,986,110. 

 
The motion passed unanimously. 

 
COMMENTS FROM THE AUDIENCE ON ANY SUBJECT 
 

No comments presented. 
 
COMMENTS FROM THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
 

The Board recognized outgoing Student Trustee, Vanessa Angeles. They shared their 
appreciation for her insightful contributions and service to the Board and Glendale 
Community College District. Ms. Angeles thanked the Board of Trustees and 
Administration for their leadership and support throughout the past academic year and 
for providing such a profound learning experience and opportunity for growth. She was 
honored to work with so many dedicated individuals. 

 
ADJOURNMENT 
 

Davis adjourned the meeting at 5:50 p.m. 
 
 
__________________________________  ______________________________ 
Board of Trustees President    Board of Trustees Clerk 
 
Board of Trustees Special Meeting, February 25, 2021 
Minutes recorded by Debra Kallas, Executive Assistant to the Superintendent/President and the Board of Trustees.  
Minutes approved at the Regular Board of Trustees Meeting, March 16, 2021.  
 


